\
Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, June 24, 1985 -yﬁml.

Present. Katherine M. Ring, Chairman of the Board. Rachel C.
Reinstein and Jdohn J. Jones.

Meeting called to order at 7:30 with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Checks were signed as well as the tax warrant for the first half
of the tax year.

Bob Varnum, Road agent gave his weekly report. He reported the
repair by the Sewer & Water Dept. to the pipe on High ST. He was
not notified the road would be closed although he has requested
being notified when this will happen. The road had to be dug for
14 to 15 feet down to make the needed repair. Hole was filled with
sand and Bob fears it will not hold. Road left in poor condition
after the repair to the pipe. He will speak to Tim Denison and then
to the Water Commissioners.

Salt shed for the Town Barn has been completed.

He checked out Turner Hill Rd again and found he may be able to
salvage it. He will do some temporary work this year and see how
1t holds up. Liberty Farm

Mr. Herman talked to Bob about thejroad problem and after a lengthy
discussion both were happy to agree the road would be maintained

to turn around. Minimal summer care only. (Once a year)

01d River Road was discussed and after talking to Lloyd Henderson,
it was agreed to do some minor repairs to keep the road open for
this year and then ask the voters if they want the road kept open.
Repairs will be made to the bridges on West St and Depot St.

Rachel reported the bleachers at the ball park have been broken.
This was reported to Brian Brown, police chief. He will check into
this. Rubbish has also been thrown around.

Mr. C.J. Grabowski complained that the minutes were not available
72 hours after the selectmen's meeting. He mentioned the 105 hrs.
as being a new length of time to have the minutes available.

(call placed to N.H. Municipal 6/25, RSA 91A :2:II1 allows 144hrs.)

A building permit for Mr. & Mrs Randall was in question as to need
for required set backs. First time a permit came in to put a roof
on a trailor in a trailor park. Lloyd Henderson was asked what was
required. It was decided to acquire more information such as set
back from line and check to see if the new roof will project out
beyond the present roof.

No. Branch Power Co. applications will be checked out with the
State by K. Ring as all unsure just what is required by the Town.

A Jetter was drafted to the property owners on the Hillsboro/Antrim
town line. Selectmen are requesting the owners' input before any
agreement Is made with the Hillsboro Selectmen.

Minutes of last weeks meeting were amended and accepted.

Building Permit for On Level Construction was approved after talk-
ing to Lloyd and checking there was no problem with condos and set
backs etc.
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Brian Brown, Police Chief gave his report. The new cruiser will
be ready the end of the month. He will have to put at least one
tire on the present cruiser as the tires are going. ]

Brian requested an executive session to talk over bersonnel.matter
Meeting called to order. No information from executivesession.

Seqpetary requested holding payment on the Rymes bill until it is
cthecked - out. Error found on charges.

Meeting adjourned 11:15 ems
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